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From" communicate@amo.on.ca [mailto:communicate@amo.on.ca]
Sent= October 15, 2012 6:12 PM
To' clerk@hamilton.ca
Subject= AMO BREAKING NEWS - Local Food Act - Bill 130

TO THE IMMEDIATE ATTENTION OF THE CLERK AND COUNCIL

October 15, 2012

Policy Update -Local Food Act may create additional municipal reporting requirements

A provincial bill to promote local food has laudable goals, but AMO is cautioning the Province
about how it could add to municipal reporting requirements and reach outside of municipal
governments' roles and responsibilities.

Bill 130, known in short as the Promoting Locol FoodAct, 2012, was introduced on October 4th
by Minister Ted McMeekin, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs.

The draft legislation would allow the Minister, after consultation, to establish aspirational goals
or targets regarding local food. Under the proposed legislation, the Minister may require a
public sector organization - a municipality, hospital, long-term care home, school, college or
university, etc. - to provide information related to increasing awareness, access and sales of

local food. This may include providing information to assist in:

e  Establishing a goal or target or determining the actions required to meet a goal or
target;

•  Understanding the steps being taken to meet a goal or target; or

•  Assessing the progress toward meeting a goal or target.

AMO supports the development of the local food economy and fully understands the economic
and social benefits for such investment. However, it is not clear why municipalities would be
required to report to OMAFRA as proposed. The requirements would add to the administrative
reporting burden already funded by municipal taxpayers. It is estimated that municipalities are
currently required to complete about 270 reports per year to the Ontario government on
funded and unfunded mandates. The proposed Bill 130 requirements would further add to this
load. As well, it concerns a matter outside of municipal governments' mandates and
responsibilities.

AMO recommends that the Ministry consider a voluntary approach to the information provision
requirements under the draft Bill that would enable the leaders in the local food industry to
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continue to lead. One potential opportunity would be to use the Ontario Municipal Knowledge Network to publish best
practices for municipalgovernments on promoting local food.

AMO will continue to monitor and keep members updated on Bill 130 as it moves through the Legislature.

Contact: Nicholas Ruder, Policy!Advisor, nruder@amo.on.ca or 416-971-9856 Ext. 411.

PLEASE NOTE AMO Breaking News will be broadcast to the member municipality's council, administrator and
clerk. Recipients of the AMO broadcasts are free to redistribute the AMO broadcasts to other municipal staff
as required. We have decided to not add other staff to these broadcast lists in order to ensure accuracy and
efficiency in the management of our various broadcast lists.

DISCLAIMER These are final versions of AMO documents. AMO assumes no responsibility for any
discrepancies that may have been transmitted with the electronic version. The printed versions of the
documents stand as the official record.
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